
Find us on Facebook by searching St Stephen Churchtown 

Academy and follow us on Twitter by searching for the 
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Dear parents/carers, 
 
I’d like to take this opportunity to thank everyone for your support over the last two terms. 
It has been a pleasure taking on the Head of School role.  
 
The summer holiday brings happiness and tears as we say a goodbye to Mrs Knight. She 
has worked at the school for 22 years and will be missed by children and staff. We would 
all like to wish Mrs Knight good luck with her retirement. Hopefully, she will still come back 
and visit us soon... and maybe even do some cooking!  
 
In the next academic year, we look forward to continuing to provide a wide range of         
opportunities and watching the children flourish - academically, socially and emotionally.  
 
Have a fantastic summer break and we will see you all on Thursday 5th September.  
 
Kind regards, 
 
Miss L James 
Head of School 

From the Head 
of School 

In a move to improve home-school communication we will 
shortly be adopting a paperless approach to contacting        
parents and carers. With the growth in e-mail and general 

home computer use, we have noticed this is a preferred method of                  
communication for many parents now. 

In addition to becoming paperless, to enable the school to send out         
notifications, we will be launching a ‘Parent App’ through Arbor which is 
out new MIS system. Once we have everyone’s email addresses you will 

receive an e-mail with a link to launch the app. Please could we ask that you supply your 
current email addresses if you have not already done so. 

Many thanks. 

Arbor App 



Wednesday 24th July 

Last Day of Term 

Thursday 25th July 

Inset Day 

Wednesday 4th September 

Inset Day 

Thursday 5th September  

Return to school 

Dates to Remember 

2018/2019 
Thursday 25th July 2019 

2019/2020 
Wednesday 4th September 2019 
Friday 14th February 2020 
Friday 5th June 2020 
Wednesday 22nd July 2020 
Thursday 23rd July 2020 

 

 

A big part of this school will be sorely missed as we say 
happy retirement to Mrs Knight. We will also be saying 
goodbye to Mr Bray who has a new position at          
Treverbyn Academy. We wish them the best of luck in 
all that they do. 

Farewells 

Inset Days 

 
 

 
 

Welcome Meetings 

Reception 

Rec/1 

1/2 

2 

3 

3/4 

4/5 

5/6 

6 

Monday 16th September 

Monday 16th September (Rec)     Wednesday 18th September (Y1) 

Thursday 12th September  

Tuesday 10th September 

Wednesday 11th September 

Wednesday 11th September 

Tuesday 17th September 

Tuesday 10th September 

Tuesday 10th September 

We will be holding welcome meetings in September for your child’s new class on the 

following dates at 2.45pm: 



Rec 

(Polkerris) 

Rec/1 

(Porthluney) 

1/2     

(Readymoney) 

2        

(Fistral) 

3          

(Carlyon Bay) 

92.0% 93.3% 93.3% 95.7% 98.2% 

3/4 

(Lansallos) 

4/5 

(Perranporth) 

5     

(Caerhays) 

6    

(Crantock) 

 

97.0% 95.2% 98.9% 95.0%  

Attendance ratings 

Excellent attendance—98% + 

 

Expected—96% + 

 

Unsatisfactory Attendance—
90% - 95% 

 

Poor Attendance—below 90% 

Attendance 

 
 
 

Year 2 had a sleepover in school last Thursday where they played games and watched a 
movie in the evening before bedding down for the night. On the Friday, they went to 
Lanhydrock House in which they all had a pleasant walk around the gardens (even if it was 
raining!) and had a tour around the house, learning about the Victorian way of living.  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

& Lanhydrock 
Y2 Sleepover  

 


